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Neighborhood Conservation 
Plan Questionnaire
by Eric Berkey 
Chair, DPCA Neighborhood Conservation Plan Update Committee

Over the past year, many volunteers in 
the neighborhood have begun the work 

of updating our Neighborhood Conservation 
Plan, which is the document that guides 
our requests for new community projects 
and improvements through Arlington’s 
Neighborhood Conservation Program. Recent 
projects include much-needed streetlights 
on 12th Street South and improvements to 
Doctor’s Run Park.

Now, we need to hear from you. Attached 
to this newsletter, and available online 
at http://www.douglasparkca.org/nc (preferred), 
is the Neighborhood Conversation Plan 
Questionnaire. This is your chance to share 
what you love about our neighborhood and 
to describe what you would like to see as it 
changes over the next ten years or more. 

Should you choose to complete the paper 
version of the questionnaire, you can drop it 
off at the front desk at the following locations: 
Arlington Mill Community Center; Barcroft 
Community and Fitness Center; or the Walter 
Reed Community Center. You may also drop 
off your completed paper questionnaire 
at Fire Station 9 (1900 South Walter Reed 
Drive) by using the box outside of the fire 
station off 19th Street South.  All completed 
questionnaires (online or on paper) must be 
submitted no later than March 9, 2019. 

Once the questionnaires have completed, 
we will be able to develop an updated 
Neighborhood Conservation Plan that 
reflects the concerns of the entire Douglas 
Park community.  

A special thanks to the DPCA Neighborhood 
Conservation Plan Update Committee, the 
DPCA Executive Committee, and all of the 
volunteers who have given their time and 
energy to make this effort possible. 

Holiday Fund Drive Recap
By Rita Wiggins

I am happy to report that the Douglas Park 
Civic Association Holiday Fund Drive, was 

a tremendous success again this year!  This 
program, which has been going strong for 
thirty-five years and is an integral part of 
DPCA annual activities, gives a hand to needy 
families at Randolph Elementary School.  
Each year DPCA works with the staff at the 
school to identify students/families who 
are in financial need.  Neighbors generously 
contribute their time, money and efforts to 
help these families.  

This year, we added a new twist to the fund 
drive by making it possible for people to 
donate through Pay Pal. That seemed to be 
a popular option! In all, we collected over 
$3,500!! We purchased multiple gifts for 40 
students and donated over $1,100 in grocery 
store gift cards to be distributed as needed 
throughout the remainder of the school year
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TUESDAY 26 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 7.30P
Please see the ‘President’s Corner’ on page two for topics and 
location.  All are welcome to attend.

NEXT DPCA MEETING
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Holiday Fund Drive Recap
(continued from front page)

This activity was the definition of a group effort. Our 
appreciation goes out to all who participated. Thank 
you to everyone who so generously contributed 
money.  Thanks also to Randolph counselor, Jennifer 
Baitinger, Bi-lingual Resource Assistant, Jackie Garcia, 
Social Worker, Flor Gonzalez and Psychologist, Staci 
Downey who identified the students, collected wish 
lists, ascertained sizes to assist the shoppers and 
distributed the gifts.  Thanks to neighbors, Steve, 
Shannon and Emily Taylor, Kate Pernia, Amy Creed, 
Susan Rochard, Katie Miller and Debbie Ruggieri who 
took time out of busy holiday schedules to shop for 
and wrap gifts. Special thanks to the entire Ruggieri 
family for their extreme selflessness. We extend our 
gratitude to all those who helped with preparation 
of fliers and envelopes, to the dedicated newsletter 
deliverers, and a final, special appreciation to DPCA 
president, Adam Henderson, and treasurer, Al Fox.  I 
am very proud to be a part of such a generous and 
caring community!

(A final note from Adam Henderson and Al Fox:  Rita 
Wiggins was also a holiday shopper.  We would like to 
personally thank Rita for her shopping/wrapping this year, 
and liaising over the past many years while she worked at 
Randolph.  She’s now retired and it seems she put in place 
a durable succession plan.  This year, things hummed 
along without missing a beat!)

President’s Corner
by Adam Henderson

The next Civic Association meeting will be held 
at 7.30pm on Tuesday 26 February 2019 in the 

downstairs meeting room of Firehouse No. 9 at 19th 
Street South and  South Walter Reed Drive.  Pizza 
will be served! On the agenda:

•	 OUR ANNUAL ELECTION OF OFFICERS.  
All current officers (Adam Henderson, 
President; Megan Lynch, Vice-President; 
Al Fox, Treasurer and Annette Pigott, 
Secretary) are running for re-election.  
However, new nominations are open for 
all these offices as well.  If you would 
like information about the role of civic 
association officers, please contact Adam 
Henderson at president@douglasparkca.org. 
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•	 Next steps after the Neighborhood 
Conservation Plan Questionnaire 
attached in this newsletter. 

•	 A discussion of the proposed relocation of 
Metta Montessori School from Columbia 
Heights to Douglas Park.  Metta Montessori, 
currently at 1012 South Cleveland Street in 
Columbia Heights is looking to re-locate 
three blocks west to 1022/1026/1030 South 
Highland Street.  A representative from the 
school will be on hand to give an overview 
of the project and answer questions.
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The Kristin Francis Team

Real Estate at its Best!
SELLER SERVICES

BUYER SERVICES

RENTAL SERVICES

LET'S GET IN TOUCH

Professional Photography
Video Walk-Through
Open House / Showings
Internet Marketing
Social Media Marketing

Access To All Listed Homes
Multiple Loan Programs
Down Payment Programs
Great Vendor Connections
Strong Negotiating Skills

Full Service Property Mgmt
Market & Manage Rentals
Fill Vacancies Quickly
Regular Home Inspections
Oversee Maintenance Issues
Provide Housing Solutions

Kristin Francis Team

Hatch Property Mgmt

571.348.4604
dcnovarealty.com

kristin@kfteams.com

703.966.2232
hatchpropertymanagement.com
hatchpropertiesdc@gmail.com

Douglas Park Good Citizen's Award

4031 University Drive #500, Fairfax, VA 22030
 

Each office is independently 
owned and operated.

Nominate your Neighbor!

Se Habla Espanol 703.634.9458

Upcoming Douglas Park Event
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USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS AND WEBSITES

Abandoned Vehicles on the Street	 703.228.4141		
police.arlingtonva.us/parking 

Adult Protective Svcs (VA Hotline)	 888.832.3858		
wwvv.dss.virginia.gov/family/as/aps.cgi

Are Schools Open?			   866.322.4277		
www.apsva.us/emergency-alerts

Are Parks/Community Centers Open?	 703.228.4715		
emergency.arlingtonva.us/closings-delays-cancellations

Auto Registration, County		  703.228.3135		
taxes.arlingtonva.us/vehicles/vehicle-taxes

Automated Taxpayer Service		  703.228.3090		
taxes.arlingtonva.us

Emergency Mental Health Svcs (24 hr)	 703.228.4256		
health.arlingtonva.us/behavioral-healthcare/mental-health

Permit (Zone) Parking		  703.228.3344		
transportation.arlingtonva.us/parking

Police Non-Emergency		  703.558.2222		
police.arlingtonva.us

Pollard & !9th St Site		  703.228.6555 
(WSS Operations Center)

Schools: Patrick Henry ES		  703.228.5820		
henry.apsva.us

Schools: Randolph ES		  703.228.5830		
randolph.apsva.us

Schools: Thomas Jefferson MS		 703.228.5900		
jefferson.apsva.us

Schools: Wakefield HS		  703.228.6700		
wakefield.apsva.us

Sewers and Water (24 hr)		  703.228.6555		
water.arlingtonva.us

Snow Removal and Updates (Streets)	 703.228.6485		
emergency.arlingtonva.us/weather/snow-ice/snow-removal-phases

Tax Payments			   703.228.4000		
taxes.arlingtonva.us

Utilities, Comcast/Xfinity		  800.934.6489		
www.xfinity.com

Utilities, Dominion Virginia Power	 866.366.4357		
www.dominionenergy.com

Utilities, Verizon FiOS		  800.837.4966		
fios.verizon.com

Washington Gas: If you smell gas, or if you have an emergency involving 
natural gas, leave the area immediately, and call 911 or Washington Gas 
at 703.750.1400 or 800.752.7520

at left:  Douglas Park kids enjoying the snow.  
Photo courtesy Adam Segel-Moss


